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Topic: myFSS Reduced Retired Pay Age (RRPA) Application Updates and Feedback 

Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen  

 

BLUF: Air Force Reserve and Air National Guard members will not need to attach qualifying 

orders unless there is a discrepancy in data or the RRPA Application reflects “Potentially 

Qualifying” on the Orders/PCARS line.   

 

The myFSS RRPA application is linked with AROWS-R/G and automatically determines 

periods of service that qualify/do not qualify. This saves time for both service members and 

ARPC retirement technicians. As a result, service members can submit the initial RRPA 

application without attaching orders. Once ARPC reviews and confirms, service members can 

review and attach qualifying orders for periods of service that still reflect "Potentially 

Qualifying." 

 

In 2015, the Chief of the Air Force Reserve authorized Reserve Airmen in certain Headquarters 

positions to receive RRPA credit. These service members’ Extended Active-Duty orders were 

amended to Title 10 USC 12731 and ARPC technicians manually updated their vPC/Remedy 

RRPA applications. Unfortunately, during the migration from vPC/Remedy to myFSS, these 

updates did not take and these periods of service in myFSS RRPA applications now reflect 

"Non-Qualifying".   

The team at ARPC has identified the impacted members and will update each member's RRPA 

Application. Members approaching retirement that notice this discrepancy can attach the initial 

order/amendment and resubmit the RRPA application. We appreciate your patience as we 

manually correct each member's application. 

Many additional enhancements of the RRPA Application are currently pending and will be seen 

within the RRPA application in the coming months. 

 

 

 

 


